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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre, council member Paul Freeman and superintendent Garry Sierra.  Town attorney Adam Farrar was absent.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from Sept, motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve financial report for Sept, motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve claims. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe noted that in the Clerk’s office we received $6,561.10 in total tax revenue last month.  We are currently at 78% of the year and we have only used 51% of the total budget for 2011 for Town & Sewer.

Lowe state she went in front of the County Council on behalf of Darmstadt for our budget review on September 28th.  The county council members had several questions concerning our fire protection, which we were contracted with and why was it so extremely high.  After some deliberation, the Council stated in their exact words that we are “getting hosed” by Scott Township Fire Department.  In the end they did approve our budget.
Our audit from the State Board of Accounts is now complete.  They have been here since September 17th and audited everything in the town records as well as the wastewater utility for the years 2009 through 2010.  All went very well and the audit report found that we are in compliance with everything and all ledgers balanced with our bank accounts.
As you know, we receive 87 separate Vectren bills each month for our sewer pumps around town.  The pumps only use about $5 worth of electricity on average but we are also being charged vectren’s minimum charge on each bill which is another $11.  It used to be $7.50 but this summer Vectren raised their minimum charge from $7.50 to $11.00 per bill.  Vectren’s service fee is more than twice the actual electric usage charge on each bill.  I will be talking to Vectren about this service fee and see if they will consider dropping it back down to $7.50.
We are having some problems at the empty log cabin on Fleener road near Lakeside drive.  The night of Saturday, Oct 1st, someone spray painted graffiti all over the roadway, on the log cabin and threw a rock threw one of its windows.  Empty spray cans were found around the cabin.  Lowe notified Eric Williams at the Sheriff’s department and he will be keeping an eye on that area.  Garry covered the roadway graffiti with black paint.   (it said “Blunt Blowin”)
I have taken several calls from Linda Montejano of 2512 W. Boonville-New Harmony Road.  She wants to sub divide her property but she has had problems for years trying to determine if her property was in Darmstadt town limits or the county.  She is on our Darmstadt sewer system but not a Darmstadt resident.  There are 6 homes 2510 through 2535 that are not in Darmstadt but on the sewer system.  The Darmstadt town limit line goes 660 feet west on Boonville-New Harmony from the center line of Saint Joseph.  Even though she is a county resident, area planning told her she needed to abide by Darmstadt rules when subdividing, which is a one acre minimum, since she is on Darmstadt sewer system.
**Wessler Engineering presentation:

Jennifer Reeves and Dave Schwenke were present and stated that they are currently working on reviewing our town data on our sewer system to present possible ideas for future sewer system operations. 
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Repaving project for  BNH & Old State Rd by the 4H Center:

Lowe spoke to Chad Hubert with JH Rudolph today.  He is the project manager for the BNH & Old State Road repaving project.  She let him know that the culvert replacement is about finished.  Chad said they can be out here the end of next week to start working.  They will repave each road separately so drivers can use the other road as a detour.  Each road will be closed one day while being repaved but will be open to traffic with flaggers during the milling & striping process.  Kahre advised that we need riprap at the culvert replacement and made a motion that we allow the 4H Center to charge two loads of rip rap for the ditch at the end of the culvert.  McElroy seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a  4-0 voice vote.
2. St. Joseph Avenue flooding/erosion problem from field:

Sierra noted that they have been working the past 4 days on the field to correct the erosion.  They have planted a grass border to help with the mud coming down across the road.  Lowe noted she has noticed them working all week as they are across from her property.  
3.  Downtown Revitalization Grant:

Stobbs advised he has been keeping in contact with the grant administrators & has been discussing a construction grant.  We will be eligible to apply for a construction grant in 2012; the Economic Coalition will guide us through the process.  

4. Preventative Maintenance Program 2011:

Sierra advised that he finished the last 12 homes he needed to smoke test.  It is all completed.  Sierra noted that he wants to locate all the manhole covers for next year.  Sierra will continue to go back to the homes that had illegal connections & do surprise smoke testing to check connections.  Sierra advised he would like to have a camera for the town to perform the maintenance program instead of having to pay someone else to do camera work.

 NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Superintendent’s Report: 

Sierra noted he got with Scott Wischer from the county garage to repair the culvert pipe on Boonville-New Harmony near the town hall field.  Duckworth and Wischer from county said they would replace the entire culvert pipe at their cost in 2012 since it is considered a bridge.

2.  Board member’s comments:

 Freeman noted that he met with Morley & Associates to get an opinion on one of our projects.

3.  Attorney’s comments:

No comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

Bill Brune asked how long Boonville-New Harmony would be closed for the culvert pipe replacement.  Council answered that the road is open now.  It was only closed for 2 days.  

Ed Lutz asked about the fiber optic cable.  Stobbs replied that they are going aerial now instead of boring through Darmstadt.  Vectren is currently replacing poles through town, when the replacements are completed then Zayo will begin running the fiber optic line through. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


